Minutes of the Rendham Parish Council Meeting

Held in Rendham Village Hall Monday 14th January 2019 at 7.30pm

1. Present – Cllr’s  Willett (Chair), Field, Gleeson, Oaksey, Croucher, Strachan  and Morford. 
2. Apologies for Absence – Cllr. Bennion and Cllr. Stephen Burroughs
3. Minutes of last meeting

Minutes of the last meeting previously circulated and signed as a true record 
4. Declarations of Interest – Cllr. Strachan for planning application for Rendham Hall and Cllr. Willett for S137 CATS
5. Correspondence as circulated - All correspondence has been circulated.
6. County Councillor Stephen Burroughs – Sent a report with the following headlines. Full report published on parish council website page.
a) Fitness Activity worth £279m to Suffolk economy

b) Consultation on proposed changes to Citizens Advice (CAB) funding

c) Support for new parents struggling with baby’s crying

d) Lowestoft  third crossing gets official backing

e) Entries for the 2019 Gt. East Run open

f) Update from the most active county team                                                       

7. District Councillor’s – No report received
8. Accounts

a) Current Financial Report presented, finance statement is in line with the Budget and therefore it was agreed that the expenses were within acceptable parameters.
b) Budget for 2019/2020 – clerk presented draft budget for 2019/2020 for discussion. Aware that the funds needed were higher than precept a discussion took place about the pros and cons of increasing the precept. In light of the commitments for the coming year it was decided that there should be an increase. 
c) Precept – following discussion it was decided to raise the precept by £200 due to commitments in the coming year. Proposed by Cllr. Gleeson and seconded by Cllr. Lawrence and agreed unanimously.                                                CS 
d) Cheque authorisations for 1/3rd Village Hall Insurance for £202.60
e) Adoption of yearly bid from Amenity Fund for Newsletter – Agreed proposed by Cllr. Morford and seconded by Cllr Lawrence and agreed unanimously.
f) S137 donations – Following discussion it was agreed that the council pay  S137 donations,  proposed by Cllr. Croucher and seconded by Cllr. Morford and agreed unanimously. It was agreed to pay £150 to CAB and £50 to Cats, proposed by Cllr. Gleeson and seconded by Cllr. Lawrence and agreed unanimously.                                                                                                 CS                                                                      
g) Amenity Fund Bids – none received. Cheque received for £663 from fete monies. Currently £2,191.92 in the account.
h) Amenity Fund – Cheque confirmation for Newsletter £39 for Dec/Jan
9. Planning                                                                                                       

a) Awaiting Comments – Rendham Hall DC/18/5087/FUL
b) RPC Response - waiting
c) Awaiting EastSuffolk  decisions – Rendham Hall
d) Decisions – Potash Cottage has been permitted
10. Report 

a) Community Police – No details of December
b) Neighbourhood Watch – Nothing to report 
c) VHMC – Report received from Denis Moore chairman VHMC as follows
During this period of reporting there is very little to add to my update of Nov 2018.

The Village Hall Management Committee meets on 21st January 2019 and I have added to the agenda an item for discussion concerning the distribution of monies raised by the Rendham Village Fete in order to recognise the additional responsibility of ownership of the playing field. Whilst this item is not strictly village hall business, the RVHMC is a recipient of monies raised.

The upgrading of the kitchen remains a point of focus. A range cooker and a wine fridge have been acquired. These appliances and the intention to purchase other such items are part of the plan to re configure the kitchen layout to make it much more suitable to prepare meals on site in connection with future social events. 
d) Highways and Footpaths – nothing to report
e) SALC – Cllr.  Morford had nothing to report. Cllr. Morford will no longer go to the meetings but will monitor their website.
f) Tree Warden – no report received
g) PARK – See below                     

h) Village Website – Some problems with upgrade but now back on track
11. Rendham Green – Following the last email from PC Stollery indicating that the council should have ecology and bat survey, to ensure there is not a break in the law,  the work assigned to Barnes has been cancelled. Cllr. Willett has got a quote from a company in Chester which was to give some idea of costs – for each survey £800 +VAT. Clerk asked to contact Suffolk Wildlife Trust to see if we could employ them to carry out the work. Clerk still very concerned about the trees that are Health and Safety issues and likely to fall in the road. Clerk asked to contact Highways to see if they can help.    CS                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
12. PARK – Clerk has clarified with the solicitor the question of the pipe that runs across the edge of the field and the Councils responsibility. Solicitor has confirmed it is not the responsibility of the council. Cllr. Field. has received a copy of the constitution of the village hall to help him in producing a constitution for PARK.                                                                                                                                   
13. East Suffolk lines Rail Partnership Cllr. Bennion, - Cllr. Bennion not present so no report received.
14. Church Clock – Since the clocks went back the clock is now ok. Clock maintenance is due February.
15. Responses by Cllr’s to emails – Clerk concerned that some Cllr’s are not reading emails or responding.  Cllr. Morford said that it would be a good idea that clerk telephoned but this was rejected. Clerk put a flag on emails that are important so she knows  when they have been read. Clerk asked to put comment at the top of the email to indicate if a response was needed. Clerk agreed to see if this would improve response.
16. Matter arising from the November Parish Council meeting not listed – none
17. Any Other Business – Cllr. Morford agreed to chase the quote for the village sign
18. Dates for 2019 all meetings to be held in Rendham Village hall 

	Parish Council Meeting
	4th  March 2019
	7.30pm

	Parish Meeting
	13th  May 2019
	7.00pm

	Annual Parish Council Meeting
	13th May 2019
	7.30pm after Parish Meeting

	Parish Council Meeting
	8th July 2019
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	9th September 2019
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	11th November 2019
	7.30pm
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